
1

Village
News

June 2022
Issue 46

Produced and Distributed by
CODDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

For information about the Community
Celebrations marking the Queen’s Platinum

Jubilee see the centre page pull out.



2

Parish Council Report 3

Church 5

Neighbourhood Watch 9

Post Office® services in Coddington 10

Coddington Village Hall AGM 11

The Village Readers 13

Jubilee at the Church 14

Coddington School 15

Village Hall News 17

Collingham Bowls Club 17

Live and Local review 18

Collingham Rural Advice Centre 19

History Group - Memories of Coddington Brian Bagnall 20

What is going on in Coddington 24

Jubilee celebration pull out 25

Jubilee Celebration dance 26

History Group Speaker’s Programme 30

Coddington Community Centre 33

Local Scout goes to World Scout Jamboree 34

Mobile Library 38

1st Coddington Scout Group 40

Coddington WI 43

Index of Advertisers 51

Coddington Parish Council 52

Contents



3

Chairman's Report – April 2022

Spring has reached Coddington! The Allotments are in full thrust and the
bordering hedge at Page’s Wood has been improved with some new
planting.

Significant clearance has been done by a working group at the Millennium
Garden, including some new planting and it has been suggested to
continue this with the planting of red, white and blue flowers for the Jubilee.
The village sign is also in the process of restoration.

It was good to see the new picnic bench at Thorpe Close being used, one
of several benches installed so far by the Parish Council using money from
the Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL). The Parish Council is also
working with the District Council on installing more play equipment on
Thorpe Oaks, again using CIL money.

Regarding future burials within the village, the Parish Council is actively
seeking to purchase land in Coddington for a new burial ground as the
churchyard will soon be full for burials.

As some of you will have seen/heard already, Councillor Lee and the late
Councillor Dobson have worked together to obtain an agreement for a
much needed “Puffin Crossing” to increase the safety of crossing the
Beckingham Road (C208) at The Plough crossroads.

Thanks to all those who contributed their opinions on the Road Safety
Survey. This has been collated, analysed and in due course will be actioned
as appropriate. The highest scoring concern was the speed limit on
Beckingham Road, and signatures in a petition will be collected to be tabled
at the County Council by our new County Councillor Debbie Darby. Further
petitions will follow after this first one has been completed.

Clerk of the Parish Council Yvette Wellard is retiring and we would like to
thank her so much for her loyal, efficient, stalwart, (and sometimes
tolerant!), work over the years. I am sure we will all miss her enthusiasm,
interest and support for the village and hope that she retires knowing that
she been such an integral part of the functionality of Coddington Parish
Council.

We now, naturally, welcome our new Clerk, Dawn Hockenhull, who we
hope will find the position both enjoyable and rewarding. I am sure Dawn
will find the post interesting and we look forward to her future with the Parish
Council.

As always, a warm welcome to all new residents of Coddington, whether
permanent or temporary. By the time this CVN edition is published we will
have had the Annual Parish Meeting but at present look forward to hearing
the issues that you may want to raise. The Agendas for the monthly Parish
Council meetings are published as always on the notice boards around the
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village and the public is welcome to raise any issues/contributions at the
start of the meeting.

Nerissa McDonald, Chairman

Coddington Parish Council

Jubilee Street Par�es
If you are planning to organise a street party to celebrate the Queen’s
Pla�num Jubilee, please see the No�s County Council website for
informa�on on what you need to do.

h�ps://www.no�nghamshire.gov.uk/council-and-democracy/get-
involved/pla�num-jubilee/street-par�es
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        ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH

Rev’d Louise writes:

As I write this letter, I am enjoying the lovely, unusually dry for April, weather.
Life is emerging in the garden - plants that I had forgotten about are peeping
through and beginning to bloom. The birds are busy nest building and their
early morning chorus is a reminder that, for nature, the cycle continues,
despite what may be happening for us, or how we are feeling.

This last year has been like no other in living history, with the impact of
Covid-19 being felt in every area of our lives. Our NHS staff and other key
workers have been amazing, working tirelessly. Teachers have spent the
year working hard to provide the best education possible for the children in
their care, whilst constantly responding to the fluid situation in school as well
as providing resources for home learning.

Families have juggled working from home with childcare and home
schooling. Many people face uncertainty on the job front and others are
adjusting to a new world of combined home/workplace employment. Add to
all of this the pain of family bereavement and illness and it is not surprising
that many of us long for some sort of normality.

Over the last couple of weeks, families have been able to meet, and pubs
have re-opened, allowing friends to gather once again. This is a really
welcome step in the right direction and, by the time you read this letter, we
will be even further along on the road-map out of lockdown.

I wonder how that makes you feel? For some, there will be a sense of joy
and relief as life opens up. For others, there will be a sense of anxiety at the
prospect of mixing with people after being apart for so long.

Of course, we all long for the freedom we once took for granted. There is a
need to care for the lonely and the vulnerable who have been profoundly
affected by the isolation Covid has caused. Gathering together to love and
support each other is going to be an important part of our lives going forward.

On Sunday 18th April all three churches in the benefice of Balderton, Barnby
& Coddington, reopened for public worship and my prayer is that we will
never have to close our church buildings again.

The Rev’d Phil Smith writes:
Dear Friends,
Following the Celebration of Easter Day when our dear Lord Jesus
overcame death to live with us forever, the season of Easter continues for
a full fifty days up to and including the Day of Pentecost on Sunday 5th June.
Ring any bells??
Well hopefully it soon will – for not only is it Pentecost when we celebrate
the outpouring of the Holy Spirit it is also the concluding day of the Queen’s
Platinum Jubilee Bank Holiday Weekend – and yes, this day our church
bells will well and truly be ringing, the church will be decked out in bunting
and at 6.00pm we will be holding a special service of ‘Celebration and
Thanks Giving’ in honour of our Queen.
Representatives from the local organisations and groups in the village will
be invited and the service will include the most rousing rendition of ‘God
save The Queen’ we can manage. Everyone is welcome and it will be a
wonderful way to bring the weekend events to a close – refreshments will
be available following the service.
It is also well noting that the Coddington History Group will be putting on a
display in the church on Saturday 4th June between 2-4pm which should be
fascinating.
We are truly blessed to have such a beautiful church in our village and we
were even honoured to have a visit from Lord Andrew Lloyd-Webber who in
March came to see the result of the rebuilding of the church back in 1864-5
involving such notables as pre-Raphaelites William Morris, Ford Madox
Brown and Edward Burne-Jones. Lord Lloyd-Webber took a particular
interest in our Victorian stained-glass windows and kindly signed our
visitors book leaving very interesting a comment!
We so much look forward to seeing you at All Saints’, be it at our regular
service at 10.00am on the fourth Sunday of the month, our church open
days 2.00pm – 4.00pm the first Saturday of the month May to September –
and of course at our Special Jubilee service on Sunday June 5th at 6.00pm.
Refreshments will be available at all the above.
Have a truly enjoyable summer
Every blessing
Rev’d Phil.
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• Full training given 
• Expenses covered
• Own vehicle required

For more info contact: transport@nandscvs.org or 01636 611220
www.nandscvs.org/our-work/door-to-door-service

Newark & Sherwood Community & Voluntary Service is a Registered Charity (No 1015841) 
Northgate Business Centre Ltd, 38-40 Northgate, Newark, Notts NG24 1EZ

DOOR 2 DOOR
needs volunteer drivers

• Across Newark and Sherwood  
--district
• Help to reduce isolation in the
.- district by driving service 
-..users to the shops, GP 
-..appointments, social events 
-..and more

•  Give as much or as little time as         
-you have

For more info contact: transport@nandscvs.org or 01636 611220
www.nandscvs.org/our-work/door-to-door-service

Newark & Sherwood Community & Voluntary Service is a Registered Charity (No 1015841) 
Northgate Business Centre Ltd, 38-40 Northgate, Newark, Notts NG24 1EZ
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Neighbourhood Watch
Neighbourhood Watch, as it is today, came about in
2017 when the charity was restructured and replaced
the Neighbourhood & HomeWatch Network. It still has
the same aims which are to enable individuals and
communities to be connected, active and safe.
By joining the Neighbourhood Watch you can access
the support and tool-kits available to help reduce and prevent Burglary,
Domestic Abuse, Serious Violence and Child Exploitation.
If you do not want to join the network but want to received information follow
our Facebook page “@Coddingtonneighbourhoodwatch” for regular items of
interest.
The Neighbourhood Watch Network does not report crime, that is down to the
individual.
If it is an emergency and the crime is still taking place call 999
If it is not an emergency call 101
You can visit your nearest Police Station
If you do not want to talk to the police but still have some information contact
Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111 or go the their website at
www.crimestoppers-uk.org
If you have been a victim of a crime and need support contact the Victim
Support Charity on 0808 1689 111 or go to their website at
www.victimsupport.org.uk.

Useful sources of information
Facebook page Website

N/hood Watch @ourwatch http://www.ourwatch.org.uk/
N/hood Alert @neighbourhoodalertuk https://www.neighbourhoodalert.co.uk/
Notts Watch @nottswatch http://www.nottswatch.co.uk/
Action Fraud @actionfraud http://www.actionfraud.police.uk/
Victim Support @victimsupport http://www.victimsupport.org.uk/
Notts Police @nottspolice http://www.nottinghamshire.police.uk/
Scam Alert @s.alert.uk No web site
Crime Watch @crimewatch.co.uk https://www.crimewatch.co.uk/
Newark Advertiser @NewarkAdvertiser http://newarkadvertiser.co.uk/
Notts Live @nottinghamshirelive http://www.nottinghampost.com/
Lincolnshire Live @LincsLive http://www.lincolnshirelive.co.uk/
NSDC @NSDCouncil http://www.newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk/
Internet Matters @InternetMatters https://www.internetmatters.org/
National Cyber Security Centre https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/
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Post Office® Services available at
Coddington Community Centre each

Thursday from 1pm until 4pm.

Postal Services

Post Office® Card Account

Cash Deposits and Withdrawal

Postal Orders

Electronic Bill Payments

E top Ups

Check the notice board
outside the community

centre for any
unavailability



11

CODDINGTON VILLAGE HALL:
AGM

Registered Charity No 214953 and 1188363

No�ce to all Coddington Residents, Village Hall Users and Volunteers

The Annual General Mee�ng will take place on

Monday,4 th July 2022 at 7.30 pm
In Coddington Village Hall, Main Street, Coddington

The purpose of the mee�ng is to receive the Report and Accounts for
2021 and to discuss plans for the forthcoming year. The Village Hall is a vi-
tal asset to the Village, please come along and hear about proposed fur-
ther developments and improvements.

Everybody is welcome.

AGENDA:
1. Apologies for Absence

2. Minutes of 2020 AGM

3. Ma�ers arising from Minutes

4. Trustees’ Report for 2021

5. 2021 Accounts

6. Any other business

By order of the Trustees
Carolyn Whi�ng, Secretary
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CODDINGTON 

VILLAGE HALL

AVAILABLE FOR HIRE

Large Hall, Kitchen, 

Disabled Facilities, Free WiFi, 

Projector Screen, Hearing Loop and

a Sprung Dance Floor 

Birthday Parties

Craft Sessions

Dancing

Disco’s

Meetings

Coffee Mornings or

Afternoon Teas

Fund-Raising Events

THE CHOICE IS YOURS!

Contact the Bookings Secretary

Maggie George on 07790719870

e-mail:  maggiegeorge@gmail.com
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The Village Readers

The Village Readers book club has resumed meetings at The Plough
in Coddington after an extended period of meeting via Zoom.

Meetings generally take place at 7.30 pm on the last Monday of the
month. We’re a lively and friendly group and at each meeting, we
discuss that month’s book choice, and decide what to tackle for the
next month.

Last year we set up a book swap to share our love of reading. This is
just outside the village hall, and has been well used in recent months.
We moved the books into a more weatherproof space last December
and are delighted to know that we’re providing a space in Coddington
where we can all swap and share books.

If you have suggestions or comments as to how to improve the book
swap, please let us know on:

Phone: 07715 868621

Email :thevillagereaders@yahoo.com

New members to our book club are always welcome.
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School News
It is our pleasure to open the school field as part of the Coddington
Jubilee celebrations. Our PTA will be on-site offering refreshments
as part of the day and would like to invite you to come and enjoy a
picnic on our school grounds.

The Queen was in the early years of her reign when the current
school site started being built in 1956. In the time it has grown from
two classrooms to fifteen with four hundred pupils currently on roll.
Over this time thousands of pupils have been educated at the school.

We are proud to be part of the village and the way that all of the as-
sociated groups within the village have come together for this mo-
mentous event demonstrates the ensuring sense of self-image within
an ever-growing Newark that Coddington is able to maintain.

It is our hope that the school can forge even closer links with the com-
munity and once again welcome you all into events, now that we are
living in a post COVID world.

Parking
We continue to urge all of our parents and visitors to part with care
and respectfully in the Community Centre and around the school site.
If you find there are ongoing issues with parking please get in touch
and we will remind our stakeholders again,

Come and be part of our school
If you would like to volunteer with us to hear children read, please
contact the office. We would love to build a team of community read-
ing champions to help us ensure the next generation of Coddington
citizens are able to enjoy success and keep the village thriving.
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We are still looking to recruit mid day supervision staff to support the
chillren at lunchtimes. This is 15 hours over the week. If this is of
interest please contact the office.

Create!
This term in school is our “Create!”, Art and D&T focus. We will still
be learning our skills in English, Maths and Science, but will be turn-
ing our hands to creating some masterpieces. We hope to share
some of these via the village news pages and via the internet towards
the end of the term.

Yoga with Clare 
 
Developing a regular yoga practice will not only improve  
physical wellbeing but will also give you tools to combat stress  
and anxiety.  
 
If you would like to give yoga a try, I currently run the following  
Classes on a Thursday evening at the Bridge Community Centre  
(St Leonard’s Church) on Lincoln Road: 
 
6:15-7:30pm: Hatha Yoga – Intermediates. Suitable for folks 
who have some yoga experience. 
8-9:15pm: Hatha Yoga - Beginners/Improvers. No experience necessary.  
  
If you’d like more information about the classes, including prices, please contact me on  
Tel: 07887 903461, via email at clarecotten@hotmail.com or visit my Facebook page at 
@yogawithclarec 

 



17

Village Hall News
This month has seen two successful events, firstly a village ventures
evening by Mumbo Jumbo and then a Murder Mystery evening by the
Fernwood Drama group, both were full houses.
The village hall will now be running a Bonus Ball monthly draw (see
details elsewhere).
This month will also see the installation of a new gas boiler which will
reduce our gas bill and in addition provide on demand hot water at the
kitchen sinks.
We are in the process of installing a bench, provided by the parish
council, outside the reading room which will make a pleasant spot to rest
on a village perambulation.
For up to date information on Village Hall events please see our
Facebook page, the website will continue to provide hire details.
Also on the list for this summer is redecoration and new curtains for the
coronation hall to celebrate its 70th anniversary.

Mike Cox

Collingham Bowls Club .
Collingham Bowls Club has been located at Dale Field since 1933.
(accessed via Collingham Cricket Club)
It is a friendly Club which is always pleased to welcome new members,
whether experienced, intermediate or beginners .
The outdoor bowls season runs from April to September and during
this time the Club competes in four different local leagues .
The members also participate in various competitions run by the Club,
starting and ending with fun social days .
Beginners are always welcome and help in learning the game is
available.
Informal roll-ups for practice and experience are held on Friday
evenings, from beginning of May to end of August at which potential
new members of any standard are welcome .
Simply turn up at 6pm with enthusiasm and a pair of flat soled shoes .
Everything else you might need will be provided .
For further information contact:
Chairperson, Norma Clarke on 01636 361493
Club Secretary, Paul Flarry on 01636 893296 .
Publicity Co-Ordinator, Nina Ward on ninajward@live.co.uk
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Village Hall News - Live and Local.
Mumbo Jumbo 15th April 2022

Good Friday saw the return to the Village Hall of the self-styled “No Hit
Wonders” - Mumbo Jumbo.
Despite the impact of the holiday weekend and the continuing surge of
COVID, there was a good audience to hear the band’s opening song -
their unique take on Joe Cocker’s classic, ‘The Letter’.
But their set-list contained very few covers and they delighted us with
their own writings, delivered in a distinctive and compelling style at the
same time as mixing blues with witty humour.
But everything was not all frivolity and Oliver, Chris, Rich and Andy
skilfully explored different moods with a performance that never failed to
entertain. Their repertoire ranged from the superbly evocative ‘Those
Frail Few’ to the jolly ‘Bald Spot’ and an extremely original ‘Drunk in
Charge’ before challenging us to remember the Homefront with the
tribute-laden ‘Six Million Women’ written especially for VE Day 75.
Mumbo Jumbo are notably a tight-knit, yet very friendly outfit and they
combined intricate playing (note the almost instrumental ‘Hold On’) with
engaging banter reminiscent of their last visit to Coddington in 2018.
They intrigued with arguably their biggest claim to fame; one of their
British Blues Awards Final 10 nominated songs ‘Nice Work’ – hinting at a
story that came close to undermining their “No Hit Wonders” status.
After they announced their ‘final’ song the audience-demanded encore
was well earned and they obliged, quite literally, with their song ‘The Final
Encore’ before ‘Rocket’ sent everyone flying home very happy indeed.
Paul Birkett
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——————————————————————————————-

 

Rural Advice & Resource Centre 

Collingham 

The Memorial Hall Collingham Newark  

Nottinghamshire NG23 7LB 
Registered Charity Number 008517 

For Collingham, Coddington and all surrounding 

villages  C1 

The office is currently closed due to COVID 
restrictions but the phone-line is fully 
operational. (We shall re-open asap 

for drop in callers,  
appointments and home visits). 

Telephone 01636 893241  
 

OFFERING FREE CONFIDENTIAL ADVICE  
ON TOPICS SUCH AS 
 Benefits 

• Universal Credit 
 Debt 
 Housing 
 Employment etc. 

 

50 Main St Coddington      NG24 2PP 
Don Melrose                07522 606825 

coddacc7@gmail.com 
 

Specialise in Self Employment 
tax Vat payroll etc. 
 
HMRC are moving towards submissions 
by accountancy software, some  
software you pay for some you 
don’t, hence the TV adverts! 
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Coddington Schools in the 1950’s

We first moved to Coddington in 1954. My father was a Master
Technician in the Royal Air force when he was posted to RAF
Winthorpe. The airfield at Winthorpe had not been used since its days
as a Heavy Bomber Operational Conversion Unit in WW2. It was
resurrected in 1953 as a Central Servicing Development
Establishment (CSDE) unit, with the mission of developing the
complex maintenance schedules for the vastly more complicated
equipment which was being developed for the new “jet-age” Royal Air
Force.

At the beginning of RAF Winthorpe’s “rebirth”, there was a
housing problem as many families arrived before the family quarters
were complete. We were one such family and initially we lived in a
tiny caravan situated on the base’s caravan site. Five of us lived in a
caravan that was about 16 feet long! Though we were cozy and
happy we needed more room, and in searching around for local
accommodations we made the acquaintance of Henry and Mabel
Pethig, the publicans of the Plough Inn. For a few months we rented
two bedrooms from them and learned to appreciate their kindness
and perpetual good humor. For many years afterwards, my parents
stayed in contact with them, and indeed, Mabel became the God-
Mother to my sister who was born in 1955.

Coddington and RAF Winthorpe hold many special memories
for me. For almost three years we attended school in Coddington –
first in the “old” school at the top of Brownlows Hill, and then in about
1956, some of the older classes were moved to the “new” school at
the bottom of the hill. Incidentally, the new school was written up in a
local newspaper for its modern features and appearance, especially
noting the many different paint colors used in its construction.

Even after moving to the new school, we still ate lunch in
Coronation Hall and would walk up in columns of twos to receive our
daily sustenance. In the early fifties the country was emerging from
the post WW2 austerity programs and the school lunches seemed to
be a succession of thinly sliced meat, potatoes covered with watery
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brown gravy, and served with either cabbage, swede, brussel sprouts
or some other boiled vegetable. I grew to despise these vegetables
immensely, and indeed I have not eaten brussel sprouts in over 50
years. The desert that followed was a little better and was often
covered with thin, yellowish custard.

The old school had three classrooms with John (Johnny)
Fordham serving as the headmaster. Mr. Fordham was a
disciplinarian, his ultimate enforcer being a bamboo cane. I was on
the receiving end at least three times for what Mr. Fordham
euphemistically called “six of the best.”. But in all honesty, he never
dwelled afterwards on your transgressions and I really did deserve to
be punished. At the new school I sat by the windows and would
sometimes use a small mirror to dazzle students when the teacher’s
back was turned. Mr. Fordham broke me of this bad habit when he
whizzed the piece of chalk he had in his hand at me. He must have
had eyes in the back of his head!

Mr. Fordham often taught the older students and I remember
learning several of the classic poems from him. Even now I can recite
verses from Alfred Noyes’ “The Highwayman” and can readily picture
Mr. Fordham’s red face, complemented with sparse white hair and
large protruding ears – he looked like a retired pugilist to me.
The wind was a torrent of darkness among the gusty trees,
The moon was a ghostly galleon tossed upon cloudy seas,
The road was a ribbon of moonlight over the purple moor,
And the highwayman came riding— Riding—riding—

Mr. Fordham bicycled to work each day and still found time to
manage the boy’s football team. We would all meet on Saturday
mornings and then would either walk, bicycle or take the bus to our
games. We only had a few games and didn’t win many of them
because we didn’t practice much.

At this time there was a large influx of RAF dependents that
I’m sure strained the school facilities at Coddington. When the new
school opened much of the crowding was alleviated. As service brats,
we knew that sooner rather than later we would leave for other
locations which were often overseas. We were a very lively bunch
and generally, with some exceptions, mixed well with the local kids.

My teacher for the last two years at Coddington was Mrs. Otter
and she was a dedicated, enthusiastic and kindly teacher. I recall she
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drove to work in a Morris Minor. Moving frequently had resulted in
some deficiencies in my education. I didn’t read well then, and in fact,
hated to read. As a reward for our collective good behavior, Mrs. Otter
would read to us at the end of the school-day from a series of animal
books. All of us enjoyed her reading immensely, and later on she
allowed us to borrow the books to practice reading on our own. My
reading skills improved and I credit Mrs. Otter for installing in me a
life-long love of literature.

Mrs. Otter was also a devotee of mental arithmetic and we
would have a daily drill of 50 mental arithmetic problems – to be
calculated without resorting to paper or pencil. For example, the
questions might run as follows: if one roll cost threepence farthing (3
1/4d) how much would a dozen rolls cost? Easy, the answer of course
was three shillings and threepence (39d). In this day of metric
everything there was much to be said for a duodecimal system where
both the currency and unit of measure was based on twelves!

In general, I think the time we spent in the Coddington schools
were a pleasant interlude for most of us and they provided us with a
very good education. Thank you Mr. Fordham, Mrs. Otter and the
other teachers for your dedication and professionalism.

In 1958 most of the CSDE staff was transferred to RAF
Swanton Morley in Norfolk. In 1959 my family emigrated to the United
States and I have only returned only once to the U.K. During my visit
in 1986 I passed through and enjoyed a brief visit to Coddington. I
hope to return again in the future.
Some of the students I remember at Coddington (mainly Service
men’s children) :-
Jane Alexander, Robert Cardington , John Clark, Stanley Cow, Tony
Edwards (villager??), Michael “Ginger” Gormley, Richard
Houndsfield (villager??), David “Luggers” Loveday, Don
McCarthy, Valerie Port, John Russell, Gordon Scott, Tony Seymour,
John Smith, Steve Summers, Chris Wilcox, Blaine Wilkinson.
Received by email from Brian Bagnal in Texas January 2005
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Magnus Church of 
England Academy

Nurturing environment*

It’s not too late 
to come and 

visit us! 

Small class sizes*

Safe and calm 
environment

*

Exciting enrichment 
opportunities

*

Free Year 7 bus 
places - routes include 
Newark, Balderton, 
Coddington, Farndon 
& Fernwood

*

High academic 
standards

*

Drop in at any 
time for a tour 
or call 01636 

680066 to 
book!
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What is going on in Coddington

VILLAGE HALL

Contact Booking Clerk - Maggie George 07790 719870

maggiegeorge@gmail.com

Mon 17:00 - 19:00 Danielle’s School of Dance Danielle 01522 696100

Mon 19:30 - 21:00 MLM Ballroom Maggie 07790 719870

Tue 13:30 - 17:00 Women’s Institute Lesley 01636 680767

(2nd Tuesday of the month)

Tue 19:30 - 21:00 Private Hire

Wed 11:00 - 12:00 Private Hire

Wed 18:00 - 19:30 Brownies Laura Bunkle 07960 288706

Thur 19:30 - 21:00 Coddington History Group Isobel Turner 01636 708781

(3rdThur in Month)

Fri 10:30 - 12:30 Weekly Art Class (Adults) Lynn Norris 07738 939477

Weekends Available for Hire

Bookings taken for Children's Parties

SCOUT HALL

Mon 16:00 - 19:15 Danielle’s School of Dance Danielle 01522 696100

Mon 19:30 - 21:00 Lone Wolves Dog Training Gill 07876 141233

Wed 18:00 - 19:00 Beavers Steve 07920 258666

Wed 19:15 - 21:00 Scouts Steve 07920 258666

Thur 18:30 - 20:00 Cubs Steve 07920 258666
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At 9:45pm, the Parish Council will be 

lighting the village beacon in the car park of 

The Plough,  along with all the beacons 

stretching across the British Isles.                    

Come and raise a glass as we celebrate                               

the Queen’s 70 year reign. 

 

 

THURSDAY 2nd JUNE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FRIDAY 3rd JUNE 

 

  

 

 

 

  

At   7pm, come and wave your flags as                                                                                               

the Scouts, Cubs and Brownies parade 

from Thorpe Oaks  through the village to 

the Scout Hall to raise the Union Flag. 

 

 

 

FAMILY FUN at THORPE OAKS PLAYING FIELD 

2pm – 4pm 

Coddington & Winthorpe Cricket Club is 

organising a friendly game for all to join in, plus 

activities with Newark & Sherwood Play 

Support Team, including crafts and balloon 

modelling. 
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SATURDAY 4th JUNE 

 

                                                               

 

 

 

 

------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH 

 

FAMILY FUN ON THE SCHOOL FIELD   2  –  4pm 

Bouncy Castles             Games and activities               Toy and Book stall 

Bring a picnic          (toilets open at the Community Centre) 

 

     

will be open from 2 - 4pm             

for refreshments     

and a  display of   

   photographs and memorabilia  

 by the Coddington History Group 
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               SUNDAY 5th   JUNE                  

All across the country, The Big Jubilee Lunch                                                                                        

will be an open invitation to get together with your neighbours and community to share friendship, 

food and fun together as part of the official Platinum Jubilee Weekend celebrations. Share a cuppa 

and a piece of cake, host a BBQ, or set up a traditional street party - Big Lunches come in all shapes 

and sizes and everyone is welcome! Together we can make this a truly special Jubilee celebration - 

visit www.thebiglunch.com to get your free information pack full of tips, and inspiration to help you 

get your Big Jubilee Lunch party started. 

********************************** 

At 6pm, everyone is warmly invited to All Saints’ Church       

for a special service of thanksgiving for the life of the Queen 

with refreshments served after the service. 
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CODDINGTON COMMUNITY CENTRE
Phone - 07985 386638 Email - office@coddington.org.uk
Mon 09:15 - 10:15 Pilates Karen 07495077068
Mon 11:00 - 12:00 Moving 2 Music Niki 07803710640
Mon 16:15 - 18:15 Spotlight Maths, English & Science Suzanne 07855392166

after School tuition ages 9 to 18 suz.wells10@gmail.com
Mon 19:00 - 21:00 Lets Dance2 (Starting 23rd May) Max 07710549582
Mon 19:00 - 20:00 Pilates Sharon 07810171864
Mon 20:30 - 21:30 Kung Fu Craig 07900687137
Tues 09:30 - 11:10 Caterpillar Music Anna 07443536758
Tues 14:00 - 16:00 U3A - Craft (3rd Tuesday, monthly) Niki 07803710640
Tues 19:00 - 20:00 Yoga Ally 07415876576

yogarnewark@gmail.com
Tues 19:00 - 21:00 Private Booking
Wed 09:00 - 11:30 Little Learners (Term Time only) Josie 07469708007
Wed 11:00 - 12:00 Mini and Me Caroline 07790283591

caroline@cbphysicalvitality.co.uk
Wed 18:00 - 19:00 Rainbows (Term Time only) Louise 07887843535

coddo_rainbows@hotmail.co.uk
Wed 20:30 - 21:30 Private Booking

Thur 09:15 - 12:30 Toddlers (Term Time only) Joanne 07505178695
Thur 10:00 - 13:00 Daisy Baby Tinies, Wriggler and Katy 07918040246

Cruiser Classes - Baby Massage
And Yoga. For Babies aged 6 weeks to 18 months

Thur 13:00 - 15:00 Post Office Services
Thur 13:30 - 15:30 U3A 'Knit & Natter Group' Anita 01636646559

(1st Thursday, monthly)
Thur 14:00 - 16:00 U3A Archaeology' Peter

(3rd Thursday, monthly) peterfoden@btinternet.com
Thur 16:15 - 18:15 Spotlight Maths, English & Science Suzanne 07855392166

after School tuition ages 9 to 18 suz.wells10@gmail.com
Thur 18:30 - 19:30 Private Hire
Thur 19:30 - 21:30 Parish Council (1st Thurs in month) coddingtonpc@hotmail.com
Fri 09:15 - 11:00 DJ’s Coffee Morning(Term Time only) Joanne 07505178695
Fri 14:00 - 16:00 Short Mat Bowls and Boccia Angela 01636678990
Fri 19:30 - 21:30 Private Booking
Sat Slimming World Katie 07539849670
Sat 10:30 - 11:30 Spotlight Maths, English & Science Suzanne 07855392166

after School tuition ages 9 to 18 suz.wells10@gmail.com

If you have any updates to this information please contact the editor.



30

Coddington History Group
Speakers Programme 2022

All the events are on the third Thursday of the month in the Village
Hall, Main Street starting at 7:30pm.
Everyone welcome, Members FREE, non- members £2 - includes
refreshments

The bad news is that there’s just onemore speaker meeting before summer, but
the good news is that both the March (Lily Ann Dawes, Duchess of Curiosities)
andApril (TheChilwell Explosion of 1918) evenings had late changes of speaker
– so if you missed them, there’ll be a chance to see them in the autumn! In
March Jeremy Lodge of the Collingham and District Local History Society very
kindly stepped in with just a few days notice to give us the history of Collingham
Railway Station along with relevant local railway history. April brought usAdrian
Gray with an interesting andwell illustrated talk charting the changes of the route
and moods of the Trent – the Capricious Trent, a well chosen title.

Thursday 19th May 2022 Mark Dawson - AModest Sufficiency.
A look at what farmers and artisan tradesmen from mid 16th century to late
17th century ate and drank and how it changed through the years. This
sounds to be a very interesting talk.

History Group News
Wehavemade a start on choosing photos for our Jubilee display (in the Church,
Saturday afternoon) and at the same time did a useful sort-out of the 6 folders
containing laminated photos from previous displays, next stage is to select a few
more to print and laminate plus captions for them all.
Meanwhile Paul B has continued updating parts of the website
(www.coddington.org.uk) and ferreting out more miscellaneous information
from various sources including the NationalArchives. Amongst the treasures he
has found there has been a number of wills from the 1600s and 1800s, a few
Ashwells (who were a prominent Coddington family in and around the 1800s)
and some others. We are very fortunate that a personal friend of ours – not a
member - is a retired solicitor with experience of old documents and difficult
handwriting (we have some trouble reading his!) has very generously been busy
transcribing these difficult documents. He did have a refusal on a Latin section
but did get the gist of it for us! I hope you will find this will fromAgnes Forman of
interest. I have modernised the English and added all the punctuation and
formatting to help readability – there was no punctuation or formatting! It is very
interesting to note the value they placed on their relatively few belongings. We
have yet to discover the meaning of a few old English words in the text and also
to research further information about Agnes and her family; she was evidently
married twice. Anyone interested in helping with this, please contact me.

http://www.coddington.org.uk
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In the Name of god Amen I, Agnes Forman of Coddington in the County
of NottinghamWidow being sick in body but of perfect memory, praised be
to God, do ordain and make this my last Will and Testament in manner and
form following.
In primis I give and bequeath my Soul unto the hand of Almighty God and
my body to be buried in the Churchyard of Coddington aforesaid and I give
my goods:
In primis: To my son Edward Crosbie and his children fifteen pounds,
whereof the said Edward is to put forth Six pounds for those of his children
till they come of Age. That is for his Son Richard Crosby forty shillings and
his wife, being with child, for that child forty shillings. I give him also the
white hangings for a bed if his wife shall have a daughter, I give them
otherwise to my daughters Lettice and Margaret. I give him also one Black
Cow three pairs of hemping sheets one pair of Linen sheets and two pairs of
harding sheets, three pewter dishes and one frinte dish and one pan upon the
cupboard head, also the biggest of the three little pans, two blankets, the
great bolster lying upon the press, one pillow, one of the better coverlets and
one of the worse, six yards of harding cloth and one mattress lying on the
bed over the door.
I give to my Son Edward Forman and his children twelve pounds whereof
the said Edward is to put forth for those of his children forty shillings a piece
till they come to Age.
I give to my Son Thomas Forman twelve pounds and to his Son Richard
twelve pence.
I give to my Son John Forman twelve pence, to his daughter Anne twelve
pence and to his Son Edward twelve pence.
I give to my Son Robert Forman twelve pence.
I give to my daughter Lettice fifteen pounds and one Brown Cow, one
H/bed in the parlour with the bedding upon it, one feather bed in the
Chamber lying upon the little bed, one chest in the parlour, three pairs of
Hemping sheets, one pair of Linen and two pairs of Harding Sheets, three
pewter dishes and one frinte dish in the great chest in the Chamber, the great
brass pot and one of the little pans, two Blankets and the bigger bed (filling?)
one bolster lying upon the press, one of the best coverlets and one of the
worse, one stone of wool socks, two pillows, one bass bottom chair, one of
the bigger joined stools, six yards of Harding Cloth, three yards of hemping
and Harding together, four yards of hemping cloth, six napkins, two pillow
coverings of the better and two of the worse, one of the worse bedsteads in
the Chamber and the cupboards next to the little parlour door.
I give to my daughter Margaret Forman fifteen pounds and one branded
heifer, one table in the Chamber, one chest in the parlour under the window,
one bed in the little parlour with the bedding and curtains upon it, three pairs
of hemping sheets and one pair of Linen and two pairs of harding sheetes,
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three pewter dishes and one frinte dish, the great pan with the (?) and one
little pan, two blankets, the (?) bed (?) filling and Tirk bolster, one of the best
coverlets and one of the worse, one stone of wool socks and two pillows and
bass bottom Chair, one of the bigger joined stools, six yards of harding cloth,
three yards of hemping and harding together and four yards of hemping
cloth, six napkins, two pillow coverings of the better and (?) of the worse,
one of the worse bedsteads in the Chamber, the other cupboard and my part
of the bed.
The rest of my Goods undisposed of I give to my Son Richard Forman and
I make him sole executor of this my Will and testament.
In witness whereof I have set my hand and seal the twentieth day of June

1656
Agnes Forman her mark, Witness William Bell

Isobel Turner. Tel 708781, email iturner@coddington.org.uk

Coddington
Community Centre

Charity Number 1192482
AGM

Will be held on 13th July from 7pm at the
Community Centre

Our Agenda will be published on our website and
Facebook page prior to the meeting
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Coddington Community Centre
Hello again,

I would like to start by extending our sympathies to Mike Clarke on the passing
of his wife Maggie. Mike and Maggie were involved in the running of the
Community Centre from its ini�al opening.

We have nearly completed the project to refurbish the ligh�ng in the building.
The func�on room now has been completed, all new LED ligh�ng. That
completes the major areas leaving a few smaller areas to be finish in the future.

The replacement of the collapsed fence beside the dyke is moving forward, we
are just wai�ng for the contractor to arrange for the materials.

During the next half term we are planning to remove the rain water harves�ng
water tanks which will reduce our exposure to Legionella risks. These tanks
were used for toilet flushing, the toilets will be connected to the mains water
system.

Our list of policies is growing, as they are finalised by the trustees you will find
them on our web site.

We are looking to expand our trustees with more ac�ve members who will
include some grounds maintenance and opening up du�es in addi�on to the
regular mee�ngs. We are exploring ways to save while providing a venue that
a�racts business, help is needed to research these projects.

If you would like to know more please contact me on the number below.

We are looking to recruit a new Clerk / Administrator, see page 48 for the
advert. This has become necessary as our current Bookings Clerk is stepping
down for personal reasons.

The Newark and Sherwood District Council lo�ery is another way you can help
support us. By having a �cket you have the opportunity to win a prize and
support us at the same �me.

The website for the Council Lo�ery is

www.newarkandsherwoodlo�ery.co.uk

Malcolm Baker
Chairman Coddington Community Associa�on - CIO
Phone - 07988005266
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We are extremely proud that one of our former Beaver, Cub and Scout at
1st Coddington Scout Group has been selected as one of the UK
contingent who will travel to the World Scout Jamboree in South Korea in
2023.
Jayan is currently an Explorer with Newark Raptors as well as a young
leader with our Scout Troop and is working towards his Bronze DofE. He
is one of only 3,240 young people from the UK who will join 50,000 young
people from almost every nation on earth in South Korea.

We will be organising some fundraising activities in the coming months to
help Jayan achieve his goal of raising £3600 so please keep an eye out
for those.

In the meantime, if you would like to read more about Jayan, the World
Jamboree or donate you can do so by visiting the website page below...

https://gofund.me/bf3d4761

Thank You



35



36



37



Joining a mobile library is no different from joining any other

library in Nottinghamshire and once you've joined you can use

any library in the county or in Nottingham city.

You may request items from a mobile library as you would with a

local library. Any items that you request will be available for you

to collect from the mobile library on a later visit to your area.

If you miss a mobile library visit and you need to return borrowed

items, you can return them to the mobile library on its next visit.

Alternatively, you can also return any items borrowed from a

mobile library to any local library. You can also renew books and

other items, online or over the telephone.

Mobile Library
Stopping at: Arr
Beaconsfield Drive 11:20
Old Hall Gardens 11:50
Valley View Cottage, Brownlow’s Hill, 12:50
The Green, Main Street 13:15

Next dates: 1st Jul, 29th Jul, 26th Aug, 23rd Sept

For information about requested titles or particular items of stock,
please contact Southwell Library on 01636 812148

Email: southwell.library@inspireculture.org.uk

38



39

                   

COLLINGHAM PHARMACY
YOUR local pharmacy dispensing NHS, Private and Veterinary prescriptions. 

Offering a wide range of medicines, vitamins, toiletries, pet medicines and seasonal gifts. 

NHS Services Include:
 Medicine Use Review          

                                   Morning After Pill  

                                      Blood Pressure Measurement 

   Minor Ailments Scheme  

High Street, Collingham, Newark, NG23 7LB  Tel: 01636 893038

email: collingham.pharmacy@nhs.net 

Mon 8.45am-6.30pm  Tue-Fri 8.45-6pm   Sat 9am-12.30pm  Closed 1pm-2pm daily 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
  
 

                                                       Telephone number: 01636 892156 
                                           Appointments and General Enquiries line open 8.00am – 6.15pm 

                     Prescriptions line open 10.00am – 12.00pm 
 
 

During the Pandemic and lockdowns, the Medical Centre remains open for our core NHS services, sadly non-NHS 
services and non-essential, i.e. Health Checks, Minor Ops and Travel Advice are suspended.    We are currently operating 

a telephone appointment service where we ask a clinician to call you.  Please do not attend the surgery unless you are 
invited by a clinician to do so, as we are staggering appointments throughout the day and different zones of the building to 

work in a COVID safe way.   Please post Repeat slips and mail in our external letter box.  Thank you. 
 

Collingham Medical Centre has agreed to help support COVID booster vaccinations alongside the mass 
vaccination sites and pharmacies in Nottinghamshire for the Newark PCN and communities.  We aim to deliver a 
large part of this campaign at weekends in order not to disrupt your general practice services during the working 

week. 
 

Our communication with patients relies on current information.  If your personal details change, including telephone 
numbers, please let the practice know.  Thank you. 

 

Out of Hours Service is provided from 111 when the surgery is closed.   
Website: www.collinghammedicalcentre.co.uk 

 

 

Drs Fearn, Li, Coulton, Walker, Suresh, Schuerch & Rees 
 

Monday - Friday 8.00am-6.15pm   
 

High Street 
Collingham 

Newark    NG23 7LB 
General Enquiries/Emergencies: 01636 892156 

Email: collingham.medicalcentre@nhs.net  
 



40

Section News
Our Beavers colony have had a very exciting few months. They have
been ten pin bowling, had a visit from DB animal therapy where they met
and held lots of weird and wonderful animals, visited Farndon Sea Scouts
and had a visit from Aerosparx who inspired with a talk on the future
aviation academy coming to Newark.
The Cubs have learnt all about first aid, had their first sleepover in 2
years and have been helping plan our big garden makeover at the Scout
Hall. We are preparing for our first camp of the year in May which
promises to be action packed and memorable.
Scouts have been on something of an adrenaline rush following on from
their back to basic bushcraft camp they have been Go-Karting, Sailing,
watersports activities and will be having a go at Gliding in the coming
weeks too!
None of this would be possible without the volunteer leaders who
put our programme together and make these events happen… we
are always on the lookout for Adult volunteers to help run the sections -
The more leaders we have the more children we can cater for! No
experience is necessary, training is provided. Try something new, make
friends, gain experience with young people, do something great for your
community and yourself!
St Georges Day Parade 2022
We had a fantastic family day following on from the St George Parade in
Newark town centre. Families joined us for a picnic in the castle grounds
accompanied by the district band. We then moved over to the river side
park where there were lots of Scouting activities to try. The weather and
turnout were both fantastic, thank you to all that came to support
Scouting in Newark.
Waiting List
Demand is currently high to join our group and so we are currently
operating a waiting list. If you wish your child to join the Scout Group, now
or in the future it is important to get their details registered as soon as
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possible. Details of how to do so can be found on our website
www.coddingtonscoutgroup.org.uk

Hire our Scout Hall
With our newly refurbished toilets, large hall, reception area, updated
kitchen and our large floodlit garden available for your exclusive use,
have you considered hiring the Scout Hall?
We have hosted a number of birthday parties in the last few months, have
our own disco lights and have had both indoor and outdoor bouncy
castles. We also have a plenty of tables and chairs. If you would like to
hire it for a party or a regular meeting place for your class/group. Get in
touch by emailing hallbookings@coddingtonscoutgroup.org.uk
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Your local graphic 
designer for all 
print and digital 
media solutions.

From Appointments Cards to 
Zoodies and everything in between.

www.embarkprint.co.uk
sailaway@embarkprint.co.uk

You need to Embark, to begin your journey!
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CODDINGTON W.I.

With the end of Covid restric�ons old members are returning, new members are
joining, and things are ge�ng back to normal.

Our speaker for the February mee�ng was Anne�e MacKenzie, who not only
talked to us about Owls but brought some with her! The mee�ng also gave us the
opportunity to wish Joyce Allen a very happy 90th birthday.

At the March mee�ng we celebrated our 88th birthday, and welcomed guests from
neighbouring W.I.’s and the Chairman and a Trustee from the W.I. No�s
Federa�on. A fabulous magician, Paul Vickers, entertained us whilst we ate a
buffet supplied and served by the commi�ee, and the a�ernoon was rounded off
with slices of birthday cake.

At our April mee�ng our speaker was Canon Haydock, whose talk was called
‘Confessions of a Country Vicar’, and it was wonderful to hear members laughing
as he recounted wonderful tales from his clerical life.

Our walking group, made up of members, husbands/partners and friends,
con�nues to thrive with a walk each month followed by a pub lunch.

We addi�onally had a coach trip to the We’ll Meet Again Museum at Freiston, and
had a fascina�ng morning viewing the many hundreds of exhibits. This was
followed once again by a pub lunch! Once again, the trip was open to members,
friends, husbands and partners.

The May mee�ng comprises our Annual Mee�ng and Resolu�ons for submi�ng
to our na�onal AGM in London plus, of course, cake, tea and coffee.

If you’d like to come along to one of our mee�ngs to see if the W.I. is for you, our
mee�ngs are in Coddington Village Hall, the second Tuesday in the month, star�ng
at 2 p.m. A very warm welcome awaits you.

Lesley Walker, Coddington W.I. Tel. 01636 680767
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The Plough, Coddington
Main Street

Please come and join us in our lovely pub and beer garden over
the spring and summer months. Our Manager Lee will welcome
you with open arms and more importantly a well deserved drink or
two.

Our Head Chef, George continues to provide an outstanding
seasonal menu and you can always keep an eye out on facebook
for some outstanding specials.

Our pub really is here for the community and we will be looking to
hold some events over the Jubilee weekend and through out the
summer. Watch this space for more details. If anyone has any
ideas please feel free to drop us a message.

We look forward to seeing you all soon, Best Wishes

Matt & Nigel

The Plough, Coddington

www.theploughpubcoddington.com

E: landlord@theploughcoddington.co.uk T: 01636 678375

MAIN STREET, CODDINGTON, NEWARK, NOTTS, NG24 2PN

http://www.theploughpubcoddington.com
mailto:mailto:landlord@theploughcoddington.co.uk


Coddington Trust Fund

Coddington Trust Fund has arranged with Collingham Rural Advice
Centre for the residents of Coddington to have access to the services of
an adviser from the Citizens Advice Bureau in Newark and Sherwood.

C.T.F will continue to support C.R.A.C. financially so that residents of
Coddington can still seek help and support via CRAC.

If you need help or advice regarding:

Welfare Benefits, Housing, Neighbour Problems, Local Issues,
Consumer Issues, Debts etc.

Please ring 01636 893241 and leave your name, telephone number and
a brief message.

Alternatively you may telephone Mrs Pat Bartley, Chairman of
Coddington Trust Fund, on 01636 703512

Coddington Trust Fund
Money and land has been left in the past to be used for the benefit of
Coddington residents in need. Local trustees administer this fund
and are always pleased to consider requests, in strictest confidence,
for financial help from Coddington residents of any age group.

Help can be given with expenses due to illness or lack of mobility or
with household repairs or replacements. Parents can apply for help
with the cost of school uniforms or outings. Students can apply for a
grant towards the cost of textbooks and/or field trips.

Applications should be made in writing to the Clerk, Mr Alasdair
Morrison, 26 Kirkgate, Newark, NG24 1AB or to any Trustee.

Trustees
Mrs P Bartley Mrs G Southgate Ms Dawn Burrell
Mr J Bartley Cllr R O’Donnell Cllr D Armsrong
Rev P Smith
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D & J’s
Tea and Coffee

Every Friday during
the School Term

09:15 to 11:15

Everybody welcome

R.S.GRAY & SON

Timber merchants
Stapleford Lane
Coddington

Fencing panels and posts

Garden sheds

Logs by the bag

Tel 01636 611054

Mobile 07796771556
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Moving 2 Music We are Back !!
Moving 2 Music, Coddington's chair based
exercise class is back, at last. We are
restarting on Monday 15th November at
11.00.a.m.
Please note the slightly different time!
We are in the usual room at the Community Centre, and will
be ensuring Covid safety measure are implemented.
Lots of new music and exercises and a fun filled morning.

For more information contact :- Niki -07803 710640

Coddington Community Centre
would like to appoint a part time

Clerk / Administrator
This is a permanent post working mostly from home.
The role is based around 9 hours per week on a
generous starting salary depending on experience.
The successful applicant would be the focal point for
the Community Centre supported by the trustees.
For a full job description contact the Chairman at:

centrechair@coddington.org.uk
Closing date for applications 31st May 2022
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DOG  WALKING
& Pet Services
        Bob Overbury
       07906 704 654

thedutchdogwalker@gmail.com
www.dutchdogwalker.co.uk

Available in CODDINGTON

& Surrounding areas
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The next newsletter will be published in September
PLEASE could you let me have your contributions by 1st August at the

latest.

If any parishioner would like to contribute an article of local interest for
inclusion in the Coddington Village News please contact the editor.

Please be aware that the font selection and print size may be changed to enable
me to fit articles into the publication and to make them easier to read.

NOTE The editor cannot be held responsible for any content or views
expressed in this newsletter

Malcolm Baker (Editor) Tel. 01636 647119 or
Email : malcolmjbaker@yahoo.co.uk

The Coddington Village News is published 4 times per year
March - June - September - December

Advertising for Non Profit Organisations is free
Otherwise: Full Page = £20, Half Page = £10, Quarter Page = £5
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LOCAL COUNCILLORS

Our local District Councillors are
Johnathan Lee contact by email: johnoxlee4@gmail.com
Betty Brooks contact by email: betty.brooks@newark-

sherwooddc.gov.uk
Our local County Councillor is Debbie Darby
Cllr Darby can be contacted on 07494 453451
Or by email: cllr.debbie.darby@nottscc.gov.uk

More details of minutes, reports, planning comments and Hot News are in the
Parish Council's web-pages on the village website:

http://village.coddington.org.uk

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS DATES
DATE: VENUE:

Wednesady 8th Jun 19:30 Coddington Community Centre
Thursday 7th July 19:30 Coddington Community Centre
Thursday 1st Sept 19:30 Coddington Community Centre

Coddington Parish Council
Chairman Ms Nerissa McDonald Tel:07793 491449

Members: Mrs Wendy Parrett Tel:01636 672687
Mr Bob O’Donnell
Mr Bernard Allen
Mr David Armstrong Tel:01636 704566
Mrs Linda Cox
Ms Lorna Mosedale
Mr Tugkan Dikkez
Mr Mike Ayers Tel:07831 464598
Mr Theo Parkhouse Tel:07951 369516

Clerk: Miss Dawn Hockenhull Tel:07817 071875
Email: coddingtonpc@hotmail.com


